10 October 2003

Mr M McLean

Secretary 

Senate Environment, Communications, Information 
  Technology and Arts Reference Committee,

Parliament House,

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Sent via email: ecita.sen@aph.gov.au

Dear Mr McLean,

Submission to the Inquiry into Broadband Services

The adoption of advanced telecommunications is an important element in the competitiveness of Australian industry. In June this year the Australian Industry Group produced a report How Competitive is Australia? This report unpacked the competitive performance of the Australian economy over the nineties and made an assessment of current activity in determining the prospects for competitiveness into the future. The research found that the adoption by Australian businesses of information and communication technologies in the 1990’s was an important element in Australia’s stellar competitive performance that decade. The latest research showed some slowing in the rate of adoption of ICT, which raises some concerns about our future competitive performance.

As a follow up to our study on competitiveness, Ai Group conducted a special survey in September this year of its members on the issue of advanced telecommunications, with a particular focus on the use of broadband technology. The survey covers the responses of 807 businesses, 42 percent from small firms (less than 25 employees), 37 percent from medium sized enterprises (25-100 employees) and 21 percent from large businesses (more than 100 employees). It also included information received from 191 firms located in regional Australia.

The survey of Australian industry provided information on the uptake of advanced telecommunications (we have defined advanced telecommunications to include the ISDN connection at speeds lower than 200 kbs) and then uptake of second-generation broadband technology based on the ADSL, cable modem, corporate and satellite data connections. 

The survey canvassed the views of those using broadband technology as to their reasons for access, choice of provider and the benefits of connection for business performance. The results provide important information on the level of competitiveness in the broadband market and the benefits for the productive performance of Australian businesses.

The survey also obtained views from firms not using advanced telecommunications or second-generation broadband technology on their reasons for not being connected. This also reveals important information about competitiveness in the broadband market and a concern that small and regional businesses may fall behind their larger and metropolitan counterparts over the next twelve months because of a perception that the technology is not needed or not of benefit to the business. Key in this decision will be a value judgement made against cost and benefit factors. Given the response of firms of all size that businesses reap performance benefits through productivity and efficiency improvements when using broadband technology, this should be a key policy issue.

We recommend our report Towards the next generation of broadband technology to the Inquiry for its deliberations. 

If you require any further information please contact myself on 0294665566 or our Senior Policy Adviser Gillian Gribble on 0249297899.

Yours sincerely,
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H M Ridout

Deputy Chief Executive
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